                 T

 MALAWI                             TWINNED WITH LINK PARISHES IN 
           I   

         N                            Give and it will be given to you…  The measure you give shall be the measure you receive                           

                                                                                                                  Luke 6.38
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Dear Parishioner
W

hen you read this, Fr Denis will have returned to Malawi and he has taken with him a laptop computer, a gift from our parish twinning fund.   This may appear on first sight to be an extravagance when our whole purpose is to help the very poor people of Malawi.   But maybe what follows will highlight the advantages of having online contact with all our priests over there.
Nsanje  Project – Co-ordinator: Brian Wilkins.

 Both the parish priest, Fr Francis and the Head teacher of the primary school, Mr Patrick Janasi, sent us urgent emails telling us of major hunger problems.   The worst victims appear to be the sick and elderly, often housebound and mothers with young families, who are unable to work and therefore have less chance of obtaining food.   Patrick told us that many of his pupils were not turning up for school because their families were unable to feed them before leaving home.   When Brian reported this to the Malawi team we acted quickly in sending £500 to each as emergency money to buy food for those most in need.
We also sent £250 to Fr Francis to help him purchase a keyboard for his church choir and £1500 to the school to help with the following emergency needs: classroom security (doors and windows), sanitation, borehole maintenance (for their water supply) and a little towards teaching materials.    We will consider further help of this kind to the school once we have a list of their needs.
  The money, totalling £2750, was sent to them in July.
Brian is in regular contact by email so we, and they, are able to exchange information overnight instead of waiting for three to five weeks for a letter which may never arrive.   Brian received such an email recently from Patrick, the school headmaster, which is well worth sharing with you here - (in his own words):

“With blessings, I am well impressed with the assistance your twinning team is rendering to both our school and parish.   Soon you will have illustrations of beautiful and attractive learning centre of Nsanje Catholic School.   This beauty will enhance effective teaching and learning.   I would like to mould our pupils as a whole thus in soul, mind and body.   It will be a sign of appreciation to the donations from you all.   The teachers are now devoted to hard working.   They want to break a record in the coming years, we promise to send more pupils to high secondary schools.   I am pleased to hear that you had a very good and enjoyable picnic.   May God bless Fr Denis, Fr Boniface, Fr Alfred and Fr Emmanuel for representing Malawi by a talk.   I hope God will create time for us to meet personally.   People share more experience when they meet and exchange photographs.   The digital camera will indeed solve the problem of visual communications as soon as it arrives”.

God bless you all,   Patrick and Annie

(We also sent them a digital camera, via Fr Denis, so that they can send photographs to us via the internet.}
Chiringa Project – Co-ordinator: Anne Mahoney
Those who came to the Parish picnic will have met Fr. Alfred, the parish priest of Chiringa, who was on supply in Wimbledon last month.   This project is a fairly recent one but is important because it involves helping pre school age children.  This is Fr Boniface’s home parish and we are also sponsoring a number of their children through secondary school.   Before Fr Alfred returned home we made him a gift of £2250 which was made up as follows:
·  £1,000 to run the playgroup for this coming year, an annual commitment which we have taken on to ensure the continuance of this important project.
·  £500 to purchase various items of play equipment for the children.
·  £750 to effect repairs to a generator, which powers a water purifying system in the parish and to place security bars to doors and windows of the playgroup’s building. 
Anne Mahoney spoke to Fr Alfred on many occasions during the time he was here, to find out more about Chiringa and an extract from her report is worth sharing with you now.   It started with our need to find out about the generator and what purpose it serves:
There is a natural source of high water in the nearby hills. Earlier missionaries, built the church, presbytery, the parish hall (where the playgroup meets), a clinic and the nun’s house (who manage the playgroup) which are all sited on a hill top.  They also built a dam and laid pipes down to a cistern or tank.   A water pump then pumps this water through filters which purify it, to the buildings and community water taps sited around the parish.   
The generator provides power for this and some light to the parish buildings.   Without power, everyone has to walk, carrying various containers, to the tank to collect the natural water.   

Apart from the parish buildings there are no houses as we know them - just simple mud huts, some with thatched grass roofs.   This is an exceedingly poor Parish and situated in deep bush country with a harsh climate.   Weather conditions are always extreme.
Maybe if we reflect on this report and Patrick’s letter, and imagine ourselves living in such conditions, we will have a greater appreciation of the importance of our twinning project.
Sponsorship Project – Co-ordinator: Peter Wells

This project continues to flourish and we are currently paying for the secondary education of 45 youngsters, a number which may grow over time if more parishioners express an interest in this kind of giving.   As all the priests have told us, education is so vital to the youngsters, they are the future generation of Malawi.
Fr Denis now has the computer at the Kachebere seminary, which means that we have online access to him and Fr Boniface (who has 19 children in the project).   Fr Peter, the local Parish priest, who will have shared use of the computer, is only 5 miles away and they are in almost daily contact with him.   We currently sponsor twelve children from Kachebere parish, a figure which is likely to rise in the near future.   This means that we now have online access to the three priests who manage the sponsorship scheme in Malawi, so we are able to control the situation much more effectively from this end.
Please remember the people of Malawi in your prayers and if you would like to consider sponsoring a child please contact Peter who will be happy to discuss this with you.

Peter Wells

Co-ordinator, Malawi-Twin
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